
March 2025 President’s Letter

The sun is shining as I write and there is a promise of warmer weather this
weekend. Maybe Spring is coming soon? We can hope!
Our Symposium Chairs, Paige and Tracy have been working so hard to
make our upcoming Floral Fete a huge success! Their committee chairs
have also been searching for ads, vendors and auction items. The
speakers will be arriving on April 21 st , so they will be all ready to present the
next day. We are still selling 200 geranium baskets that will make the
outside of The Oaks look so festive. Please order your tickets to attend, if
you have not done so already. It promises to be a very special day!

Our library garden committee has put the funds from our J McLaughlin
fundraiser to good use. They will be announcing it soon.

The end of March is busy. The State Annual meeting is on the 25 th . It will be
Susie Middleton’s last meeting as State President. I am still taking
reservations for this event which is held at Turf Valley Resort until March 11.
The next day is our March meeting. The facility has a limited capacity so
only the first 45 members to rsvp will be able to attend.

Our beautiful 2024 annual report should be in your hands by now. It is
spectacular! I hope you are enjoying it. Thank you, Rita Mhley!

Hope to see you soon. Maribeth



Member News:

Reminder: Annual Meeting 2025
Kay Perkins has graciously offered her home to host our
June meeting. The meeting will be held on June 17th .

Please mark your calendars as this is a change from the
date in the yearbook.

Reminder from the PR Committee:
Find us on social media…

FACEBOOK: Talbot County Garden Club

INSTAGRAM: Talbot_County_Garden_Club

WEB: www.talbotcountyg.org

Put yourself in the Member Directory! (to add your photo, please
refer to the last page in this newsletter for instructions)



February Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 10:00.
The minutes from the January 28th meeting were approved as sent.
President’s report:
* The FGCMD State meeting is March 25. A sign up sheet was passed around. As many as
possible are encouraged to attend as this is Susie Middleton’s last meeting as President.
* Emilie Coakley has agreed to chair the Children’s Garden with Hatsie Long. Kim EckertKim
will serve as “floral consultant,” and Nancy Thompson will be the “irrigation consultant.”
Rita Mhley was thanked for the beautiful annual report full of information and images of all that
TCGC is involved in.
The Inclusive Gardening program scheduled for March 13 at the Y has been postponed.
TCGC will be represented at the GCA NAL by Pam Keeton and Meg van den Berg.
Vice President’s Report:
As Eleanor is still recovering from hip surgery Georgia Adler and Caroline Benson reported on
her behalf.
* Georgia explained the Christ Church Projects Grants application. Christ Church, circa 1845, is
in a prominent location in Easton, and this project will beautify a space that many people will
see. The grant or $6,630.00 was coordinated by Laurie Makiness, and the application was
completed with Janet Mackey’s help.
* Georgia reminded everyone that the Projects Grant is an annual grant up to $10,000.
* Caroline announced that Louise Peterson and Camille Massey have agreed to be the chairs
for the 2026 Pilgrimage. She encouraged everyone to say yes when they call for help.
Treasurer’s Report:
* operating account: $68,922.66
* Restricted fund: $15,846.07
* CD: $25,488.72
* 208 Symposium tickets have been sold, 31 ads have been sold, 100 geraniums have been
sold (there are 100 still left to sell). So far the gross is $61,300, net is 51,399, but the Oaks has
not been paid yet.
Symposium:
* Cindy Pease announced that many jobs are open for day-of volunteers. She had sign up
sheets for people to choose/sign up for those jobs.
* Camille announced that she will need volunteers the day before to help with florals.
Corresponding Secretary’s Report:



(cont'd)
Cards have been sent to Eleanor Denegre after her hip surgery, to Emilie Coakley expressing
sympathy for her father’s death, and to Judy Madole and Ann Jelich who have both been
hospitalized recently.

Conservation:
* The committee will hold a native plant sale again this year on September 26.
Finance:
The capital account is up 1.8% ytd to $684,501
Flower Show:
* There will be an in-house flower show in October. The committee will begin planning at their
next meeting, March 10th.
Fountain Garden:
* Captains have all been assigned. Virginia asked that anyone who has a preference for when
they work in the Fountain Garden that they should let her know.
Garden Therapy:
* Floral arrangements will be taken to Hospice and Interfaith Shelter on March 14. Maribeth will
have green vases available on her porch closer to the date.
Horticulture:
* There are still openings for the seed starting workshop on March 11th, and Janet will welcome
as many as possible to help start seeds for the Historic Garden. Janet put out a request for
plastic mushroom containers and clear plastic clamshell containers to act as greenhouses for
the seeds.
Library Garden:
The J McLaughlin fundraiser allowed the committee to purchase a weatherproof picnic table for
the children’s section of the garden. The table will be delivered next week.
Program:
* The next general meeting will be held Wednesday March 26th at Cloverfields near Wye Mills.
Space is limited, so there can only be 45 attendees. Carpooling is a must. Members who want
to attend must sign up in advance.
Public Relations:
* TCGC has 48 Instagram followers so far. The IG account has been promoting the Symposium
vendors. Information about the vendors is also on the public section of the website.
* The committee has been working to make the website the “Place to Go” for any and all club
information. Members are encouraged to upload photos and personal information in the
member section.



(cont'd)

Newsletter:
* Alden noted that any announcements should go to her as much as possible for inclusion in the
newsletter. The goal is to eliminate extra emails going out between newsletters.
Yearbook:
Madeleine encouraged everyone to look at their information in the current yearbook and let her
know by March 15th of any changes. Committee chairs should also have the committee
member lists and events to her by March 15th, with a drop dead deadline of April 1st.
She is looking for photos to include in the yearbook, especially photos of pollinators, native
plants, etc.
Trips:
* The Philadelphia Flower Show has 15 attending. Those who are not going up the night before
were reminded that the tour begins at 8 AM.
* A trip to Chanticleer is planned for April 30. The trip has a limit of 30 attendees. Lunch at the
Aronomink Golf Club will follow the garden tour.
* The Hudson River Trip is in danger of being cancelled because there are not enough people
signing up. If anyone is interested she should contact Chloe as soon as possible.
Old Business:
* Slate of officers was presented for 2025-2027:
President: Eleanor Denegre
Vice President: Colleen Doremus
Corresponding Secretary: Cherie Carroll
Recording Secretary: Louise Peterson
Parliamentarian: Carolyn Rugg
Member-at-large: Maribeth Lane
The Slate was accepted by unanimous vote.
Maribeth reminded everyone of the 3 projects that were nominated for the GCA Founders Fund
grant recipients. The finalists are: Marshlands Conservancy (NY), Virginia War Memorial Green
Space (Richmond) and Forsyth Park Educational Shade Garden (Savannah). The club voted for
Marshlands Conservancy project. Our club’s vote will be forwarded to GCA. The winning
project will receive $40,000.
Everyone was reminded to pick up their copy of the Annual Report.
The meeting was adjourned at 10:45, followed by a program on “Stoneleigh: A Natural Garden”
in Villanova, PA.
Respectfully submitted,
Myra Gons



Click here to read the full issue.

Enjoy!



It's a Workshop!



The Hort Committee Invites you:



MDHomeAndGarden.com

•   Go online at 
MDHomeAndGarden.com

•   Click “Buy Tickets Online”
•   Enter Promotion Code: GARDEN

•   Fill out the information on the form 
and click “Complete My Order”

•   You will receive an emailed receipt 
with a link to the ticket. The ticket 
can be scanned at the show from 
your phone or you can print the 
tickets to bring to the show.

HOW TO GET YOUR TICKET

•   7 Landscaped Feature Gardens
•   Annual Orchid Society Show 

and Sale
•   450+ Local Home Experts
•   HGTV CELEBS ON STAGE:  

Leslie & Lyndsay, Unsellable Houses 
Chris Lambton, Going Yard

•   125+ Crafters in the Exhibition Hall

2025 SHOW FEATURES

MARCH 1-2 & 7-9, 2025
TIMONIUM FAIRGROUNDS

TIMONIUM, MD
COW PALACE AND EXHIBITION HALL

Be our guest
COMPLIMENTARY TICKET

TO THE

with a

Free Tickets!!



Ready for a Road Trip: Cloverfields!

Here are the details for the event on 3/26 at
Cloverfields 9-11:30 am.

Members to arrive at 9 am for meeting.
Presentation by Devin Kimmel and landscape team from
Kimmel and Associates, begins at 10 am to conclude with a
tour of the gardens.

The facility can only hold 45 people. We are therefore
requesting members to RSVP if they plan to attend by March
14th.

Email for RSPV to Ildi Watkins:
talbotcogardenclub@gmail.com
CLOVERFIELDS

Directions:
The address is 500 Foreman Landing Road, Queenstown
21658 - Even though the address is Queenstown it is in Wye
Mills.

From Easton: take 50 to Rt 662. Left on 662. Go through Wye
Mills - at the end vear to the left. Foreman Landing Road will
be on the left.
Please encourage ride sharing/carpooling.

This event is limited to 45 people MAX.

~ Camille & Marjory



ALMOST SO
LD OUT!
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Note: these links are not "live." Please copy and paste in your browser.



Think Geraniums!

It's that time of year to start thinking about
your spring and summer planters! We are
excitied to announce that we have a limited
stock of geraniums for purchase online to be
picked up at the Symposium. These
exclusive beauties, priced at $25 for a 12"
pot, come directly from Landcraft Growers
and are grown exclusively for our Club.
Don't miss out on this unique opportunity!
Appleblossom Geranium in 12" green pots.

https://buy.stripe.com/6oE5o9cIpeGa8Tu5kt

https://buy.stripe.com/6oE5o9cIpeGa8Tu5kt
https://buy.stripe.com/6oE5o9cIpeGa8Tu5kt
https://buy.stripe.com/6oE5o9cIpeGa8Tu5kt
https://buy.stripe.com/6oE5o9cIpeGa8Tu5kt
https://buy.stripe.com/6oE5o9cIpeGa8Tu5kt
https://buy.stripe.com/6oE5o9cIpeGa8Tu5kt
https://buy.stripe.com/6oE5o9cIpeGa8Tu5kt
https://buy.stripe.com/6oE5o9cIpeGa8Tu5kt
https://buy.stripe.com/6oE5o9cIpeGa8Tu5kt


Fabulous Trip!

Or... pay by Stripe.
https:/buy.stripe.com/6oE3g137P41w5Hi00e

https://buy.stripe.com/6oE3g137P41w5Hi00e


An Invitation from
The Lake Forest Garden Club:



Final Notice:

TCGC Members – You are all invited to attend the
96th FGCMD Annual Meeting on March 25, 2025,

at Turf Valley Resort in Ellicott City.

Wewill be celebrating and thanking our own Susie Middleton,
FGCMD President, as she ends her two-year term. Susie has set a high
standard with all the innovations that she introduced in leading the
organization. She has worked tirelessly for the State, Districts and Clubs,
visiting as many as she could during her time in office. She has worked very
hard to strengthen the sense of membership belonging at all levels. Susie’s
theme as FGCMD President, “Sustaining Mother Earth….One Action at a
Time”, has led to clubs and members to be more conscious of our environment.
Her State Project, “Sustaining Maryland – Grants for Garden Clubs”, has
provided funds to assist clubs in sustainability. So please come and join me in
attending the FGCMD Annual Meeting to thank Susie Middleton for her
efforts!
~ Maribeth

Important Information
~ Cost: $52 Please send your check to Maribeth Lane - checks MUST be sent by

March 3.
(mailto: 115 S. Harrison Street, Easton 21601)

~ Make Checks payable to FGCMD, note in memo line- FGCMD Annual Meeting
~ When replying to Maribeth, please indicate if you are Gluten Free

For more information on the Annual Meeting, please see next page.



(Cont'd Next Page:)





Final Notice:
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8:00 to 8:45 Registration & Refreshments
8:45 to 9:00 Welcome

9:00 AM - 9:50 AM
Ecological Landscaping for a Climate Resistant Watershed
Stacy Small-Lorenz, Specialist for Residential Landscape, UMD Extension
Learn about Maryland's climate forecast and delve into practical steps we can take as individuals and neighborhoods to
become better stewards of the land, water, and atmosphere, in a shared quest for climate-resilient, sustainable
landscapes that support native biodiversity and enhance our human connection to nature.

10:00 AM - 11:00 AM
Beauty, Biodiversity and Resilience
Lisa Kuder, Native Plants & Landscape Specialist, UMD Extension
Explore naturalistic design and how to select native plants that can tolerate deer pressure, as well as a range of
environmental conditions such as drought, flooding, and salt intrusion. Try your hand at applying what you've learned
in a group garden design project.

11:10 AM - 12:00 PM
Protecting Pollinators and Beneficial Insects Amid Climate Change
Madeline Potter, Specialist for Entomology & IPM, UMD Extension
Connect the dots between Climate Change, native plants, pollinators, and beneficial insects while hearing actionable
advice for gardeners. From habitat creation to learning about fascinating insect-plant relationships, discover how your
greenspace can become a refuge for biodiversity.

April 24, 2025 - 8 am to 12 noon
Vollmer Center at Cylburn Arboretum

 Baltimore, MD

Native plant sale by 
Herring Run Nursery

Several conservation organizations
will have exhibits with information
about their activities and missions,

with staff members available to
answer questions.

 
“Approved Maryland Master Naturalist & 

Master Gardener Advanced Training Event” 
 

MAIL-IN REGISTRATION FORM 

Name: ___________________________________________________

Email: ____________________________________________________

Phone: ___________________________________________________

$30 Registration. Please make checks payable to: FGCMD 
Earth Day Event

Mail this registration form and payment to:
FGCMD, PO Box 65172, Baltimore, MD 21209

 

Pre-registration is required & must be 
received by Friday, April 18 

Note: Fees are non-refundable

Eventbrite online Registration
$33.85 includes $3.85 processing fee

Federated Garden Clubs of MD:



Federated Garden Clubs of MD:

The official publication of the Federated Garden Clubs of Maryland, Inc.
Click HERE to read this issue.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1e0pSRw0vufV9nHp8GRqRT2ewJKj-jPlp/view?usp=drive_link


Introducing...

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

February 2, 2025 

Contacts: 
Wild Ones Delmarva 
Concetta Gibson 
wildonesdelmarva@gmail.com  

Wild Ones Executive Director 
Jen Ainsworth 
support@wildones.org 

Delmarva Chapter of the National Nonprofit ‘Wild Ones’ Seeks Members and Collaborators 

Wild Ones Delmarva is seeking chapter members and collaborators to create an inclusive community of 
diverse voices and backgrounds interested in learning, growing, and connecting people and native plants 
for a healthy planet. Wild Ones Delmarva aims to promote native plants and natural landscapes 
throughout the Delmarva Peninsula through advocacy, education, and collaboration. The chapter, 
formed in August 2024, would like to highlight the ability of native plants to help protect and restore 
biodiversity, improve air and water quality, provide people with year-round aesthetic landscaping and 
wildlife with quality food and shelter.  

Those interested in attending programs and activities can connect with chapter representatives at 
Delmarva.WildOnes.org/events, wildonesdelmarva@gmail.com, or by calling 410-656-9713. 

About Wild Ones: 
Wild Ones is a national nonprofit organization that advocates for the use of native plants in landscaping 
to combat the loss of biodiversity. With over 120 local chapters and more than 10,000 members, Wild 
Ones provides education, resources, and support to help individuals and communities make 
environmentally beneficial choices for their local ecosystems. Learn more at WildOnes.org. 

About the Delmarva Chapter of Wild Ones: 
Wild Ones Delmarva was formed in August 2024 by a small coalition of like-minded individuals, 
organizations, and businesses on Maryland’s Eastern Shore. It serves communities on the Delmarva 
Peninsula and adjacent areas. You can connect with this chapter, see upcoming events, and become a 
member by visiting Delmarva.WildOnes.org, calling 410-656-9713, or on social media at 
@WildOnesDelmarva. 

To learn more, click here to read about our short history and mission:

https://delmarva.wildones.org/wild-ones-forms-delmarva-chapter/


Federated Garden Clubs of MD:

(click here for registration information)

https://docs.google.com/document/d/11ovbVCMrJyKYvM4fTLxf03PeZ-jlLG_dLF7a-lGP49g/edit?usp=drive_link


(click here to read full edition)



Dear G
abby..

..

"Dear Gabby Gardener,"
This column is a community information column for our Club. It will include plant

questions, swaps or anything else garden related. Examples:
~ I'm dividing my Black Eyed Susans, anybody want some? or
~ My peonies are in full bloom, come see them on Sunday? or
~ I've got 10 pairs of clippers I'm selling. Anybody interested? or
~ Anybody have suggestions for what to plant in an area that floods in my yard?

Please submit anything by the 20th of the month.



Add your photo to the TCGC website:

But what if I forgot my password....
Forget Your Password? It’s Easy to Reset It!
Go to the website and click in the “Members” box in the menu to
bring up the log in page.
Below the boxes where you would enter your user name and
password is a question, “Lost your password?” Click there and
yet will take you to a reset page.



Blossoms and Blooms Deadline: The 20th for the following month's issue.
Please submit photos and articles to: newsletteroftcgc@gmail.com

Taken any fun photos of our members at work or play?
Submit them for our next edition!

THE END

Follow TCGC on Facebook!

To get instant updates on TCGC activities – news of coming events and photos
from events of the day – log on to our Facebook page. You can find us by
searching for TALBOT COUNTY GARDEN CLUB.


